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President’s Message 

 
Greetings Fellow Guild Members, 
  
The New Year is well upon us and I’m wondering what New 
Year’s Resolution you may have made?  Will it be to lose weight 
(which seems to be my resolution every year), will you try to 
keep in touch with friends that you haven’t seemed to make 
time for, will you travel someplace that you’ve been yearning to 
go, or will you decide to step it up and  learn some new sewing 
techniques? Our gals in charge of classes will be making this an 
easy resolution to keep!  
  
First, the make and donate classes are wonderful.  Yes, we ask 
you to make and DONATE, but remember you are also learning 
something new that you can make for gifts after you donate 
and at no charge and you’re getting together with old and NEW 
friends at the same time!  I think Barb Theriault’s class on March 
26th will be a wonderful experience.  Learning three techniques 
for one block.  How cool does that sound? If you are a new 
member, taking a class (or going to lunch) are great ways to 
meet new friends.   I think I could go on and on about all the 
exciting classes we have in store for us and hope that all our 
members take advantage.  We hope to keep your interest high 
so that you have so many projects, you just don’t know where 
to begin! I hope our board continues to challenge you to learn 
and further your passion for sewing!   
  
The March retreat will be here before you know it, so get your 
projects ready and your bags packed.  We always have so much 
fun with friends and meeting new friends.  Three days of 
sewing, getting to know new friends, eating and shooting the 
breeze.  We hope everyone makes an effort to nap in their own 
bed this year!  Sorry Brigitte, just couldn’t resist!! 
  
I am personally looking forward to our March 14th bus trip to 
the Lakeland Expo.  We have 23 of our members going and 
about 20 ladies from Florida Sew-ciety.   All those women and 
all that shopping will make for a fun and interesting trip.  There 
are still openings on the bus, so if you’re so inclined, please feel 
free to see me at the February Guild meeting. 
  
I have only been your President for one month and have found 
this position to be very rewarding.  I’m looking forward to 
meeting our new members, working with the our new  (and 
old) board members, teaching more classes (don’t tell my 
husband) and so many other things.  
 
Hugs………………Karen 
  

2019 Fat Quarter Schedule  

January Red/White/Pink or Hearts 

February Greens or Shamrocks 

March 

Earth Tones: i.e. 
Browns/Tans,Golds, 
Burgundy, dark greens, 
muted colors. 

April Florals or Pastels 

May Batiks Only 

June Red/White/Blue 

July Black, Grey or White 

August Beige/Tan/Neutral 

September Stripes or Plaids 

October Fall Colors 

November Christmas Theme 

December No Exchange   



Preview Distribute 

Kits 

Raffle Presented By Pattern 

Nov Jan Feb Happy Hour Ruthanne 

McGookey 

Jan Feb Mar Lemoyne Sheila Jones 

Feb Mar Apr Grandmother’s 

Flower Garden 

Marilyn Ryder 

Mar Apr May Wild Goose Chase Craftsy 

Raffle Block of the Month Schedule 2019/2020 
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*  See Marilyn Ryder to sign up 

Happy Birthday 

NEWSLETTER:  Call or send any information, suggestions, 

correspondence, tips, or sayings dealing with quilting to Barbara 

Theriault, 8181 Weatherford Ave., Brooksville, FL  34613; e-

mail: btheriault1@tampabay.rr.com; or call 352-597-8816 or 

Cell: 678-793-5335.  Next deadline is April 5, 2019. 

MARCH 

Annette Harma  5 

Bobbie Lemay 7 

Sandy Klemz 8 

Ruth Redeker 12 

Joyce Shively 15 

Barbara Bradstreet 17 

Brigitte Kasm 18 

Sandra Davis 28 

Linda Guile  28 

Millie Singleton 26 

Becky Salichova 30 

Kathleen East 30 

Margaret Zielinski 31 

  

APRIL 

Gene Chambers 10 

Sue Oxendorf 13 

Linda Woytisek  14 

Muriel Johnson 16 

Kathy Chapman 24 

Brenda Anderson 29 

Sandra Paskiet 29 

FIELD TRIPS 

The Guild has planned the following trips for March 

& April. 

Friday, March 22, 2019 

Trip to Country Quilts and Bears, 1983 Drew St., 

Clearwater and Rainbows End, Dunedin.  Meet at 

old K-Mart lot in Hudson off Beacon Woods Rd. 

9:30am. 

Friday, April 19, 2019 

Trip to Nana’s at 18851 Cortez Blvd., Brooksville 

and Quilter’s Quarters, 4833 Allen Rd., Zephyrhills. 

Meet at Publix, 41 & 50 at 9:30am 

If you have any questions, call Tekla Bell 

Cell: (315) 254-1676 

Meeting 

Type 

Day Date Place Time 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 2/27/19 Enrichment Ctr. 10:00 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 2/28/19 

Guild 

Challenge 

Jerome Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 3/27/19 Enrichment Ctr. 10:00 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 3/28/19 Jerome Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 4/24/19 Enrichment Ctr. 10:00 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 4/25/19 Jerome Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 5/22/19 Enrichment Ctr. 10:00 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 5/23/19 Jerome Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Let Shirley Kerstetter, our SUNSHINE LADY, 352-

686-9057, know about the needs or illnesses of our 

members. 

http://classroomclipart.com/cgi-bin/kids/imageFolio.cgi?action=view&link=Clipart/Birthday&image=4-10-07_28.jpg&img=6&tt=
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2019 LAKEWOOD RETREAT – MARCH 4 – 7, 2019 –  The Coordinator again this year is Barb Theriault.  Ava 

Rossler and Sue House were collecting payments and assigning rooms.  We expect a fun-filled 3 days of sharing ideas, 
quilting, sewing, Fat Quarter Bingo, Grand Prize Basket and laughter!  You will again be asked to bring 4 Fat Quarters when 
you check in and don’t forget your Bingo Dabbers or markers.  For any of you newcomers to our Retreat, you are in for a fun 
time!   The final count has been given to Lakewood of a total of 40 ladies.  You will be receiving directions and a daily schedule 
very soon. 

GUILD NEWS AND NOTES 

 2019 MAKE & DONATE SCHEDULE    As the “Make & Donate” Chairpersons Sharon Didden and Millie Singleton 

have come up with a schedule for the remainder of the Make & Donate classes which started in January 2019  to be held 
on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at the Hospital Enrichment Center.  If they find that they need more than one class per 
month, the 3rd Wednesday is available if we give them plenty of notice. The schedule is in this Newsletter on page 4. 

 DUES $20.00 FINAL DUE DATE AT FEBRUARY 2019 MEETING  Please do not forget to bring your 

checkbooks to pay your annual dues.  Make your check out to:  Hernando Quilters’ Guild.  If you are out of town and 
paying by mail please mail your check to:  Hernando Quilters’ Guild, P.O. Box 6672, Spring Hill, FL  34611.  If you wish to pay 
by cash, Alma has requested that you have the exact change to make things a little easier.  If not paid by the February 
meeting there will be a $5.00 Late fee.  Also, if you are not going to be renewing this year could you please send Barb an e-
mail, so she and Alma don’t have to try and guess if we do not receive your dues by February. 

2019 QUILT SHOW OPPORTUNITY QUILT (Rosewood Cottage “Revisited”) 
Barb Theriault is in the throws of completion of our 2019 Quilt Show Opportunity Quilt (Rosewood Cottage).  She will 
hand it off to Louise Isabelle for quilting and hopes to have tickets ready for selling by no later than end of March.  Since 
Barb did the majority of the quilt top and will be very busy this year with all the advertising documents for the Quilt Show 
and chairing the March Retreat, she will be looking for a volunteer to help set up ticket selling venues for the opportunity 
quilt in the near future.  I hope you will all take a turn volunteering to man the ticket sales at various quilt shops as the 
schedules are set.  We are also asking each member to be responsible for 12 tickets (6 for $5.00) total of $10.00 each 
member, and pay for them in advance when you sign up for your ticket packet.  

 2019 Quilt Show Meeting  There will be a follow-up Committee Chairpersons and Co-Chairs  meeting on  March 11, 

2019 at 10:00am at the Hospital Enrichment Center.  Ava and Denise would like to go over any questions anyone has on 
their responsibilities and also talk about different ideas that we may have, to make our Quilt Show a success. 

 2019 REGULAR CLASS SCHEDULES    As the 2nd VP Programs, Bonnie DeFranco and Sharon Allard have posted 

a list of up-coming classes through April.  See page  5  of the Newsletter for the schedule. 

 2019 Quilt Challenge The February meeting is the time to bring in your finished Challenge Quilt for judging. The 

Card Trick Quilt Block must be featured in your quilt and be easily recognizable.  The block can be any size and color.  You 
can incorporate one or multiple blocks in your design, create a traditional or mini quilt, or create a unique design of your 
own.  Applique and/or embellishments may be included.   



2019 Make & Donate Classes 
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The following is the new Make & Donate schedule for the remainder of 2019. The parameters for the M/D is to come and learn a 
specific item and then to either finish the item in class and donate it to the 2019 Quilt Show Boutique, or to make the item at 
home and then donate it.  All interested members will sign up with Sharon Didden and Millie Singleton for these classes.  When 
appropriate, you will also be receiving a materials list in advance of the classes via e-mail from Barb Theriault. 

Date Class Instructor 

FEBRUARY 

February 13th, 2019 Wed Color My World Kids Apron & Matching 
Nana’s Apron 

Penny Dyer 

February 19th, 2019 Tues Cheery Saddlebag Helper (made for Walkers) Ann Brock 

MARCH 

March 13th, 2019 Wed Table Runner made from boarder fabric Judy Thew 

APRIL 

April 10th, 2019 Wed “Figit” Lap Pad Ruthanne McGookey 

April 30th, 2019 Tues Biscuit Shaped Advent Cal. & Rope Dog Toy Sharon and Renee 

MAY 

May 8th, 2019 Wed Microwave Cozies in 3 Sizes TBA 

JUNE 

June 12th, 2019 Wed Double-sided Children’s Game Board & Pouch Sharon & Gayle 

JULY 

July 10th, 2019 Wed Variety of Christmas Ornaments Renee Lowdenslager 

July 30th, 2019 Tues Catch Up Day (*Lunch Tote) Ann Brock 

AUGUST 

August 14th, 2019 Wed Catch Up Day (*Measuring Tape Neck Caddy) Sharon Didden 

SEPTEMBER 

Sept. 11th, 2019 Wed Four Pocket Wall Organizer TBA 

OCTOBER 

October 9th, 2019 Wed 
LAST CLASS 

Adult Bibs TBA 



2019 Calendar of Classes (Continued) 

Page 5 Hernando Quilters’ Guild Newsletter – March/April  2019 

The following is the new Regular Class Schedule from our VP’s Programs – Sharon Allard/Bonnie DeFranco  
that we have so far.  You will sign up for these classes at the Program table up front.  These classes have a 
$5.00 fee. 

FEBRUARY 

February 12, 2019 Mystery Quilt Part II (Quarry) Karen Pilon 

February 26, 2019 Wall or Door Wreath Judy Silva 

MARCH 

March 12, 2019 Mystery Quilt Part III (Quarry) Karen Pilon 

March 19, 2019 Easter Bunny Ruthanne McGookey 

March 26, 2019 Mixed Media Applique – Combo of Paint 
Pens, Hand Embroidery, Fusible 
Applique 

Barb Theriault 

APRIL 

April 16, 2019 Disappearing Pinwheel Arrow Ava Rossler 

April 23, 2019 Warm Wishes Quilt Louise Isabelle 

MAY 

May 14, 2019 Embroidery Machine No-How Tekla Bell 

May 21, 2019 TBD 

May 28, 2019 TBD 

Some Results of the Square On Point Class – Taught by Karen Pilon on January 8th 

This is a very popular class and a nice easy lap quilt to put together for a gift for a family member, or a friend.  
The ladies just love it and some have taken the class more than once!   All so different and colorful! 
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QUILT SHOWS/RETREATS 

February 27–March 2, 2019 •  AQS Quilt Week Daytona Beach 
Wed.–Fri., 9am–5pm, Sat., 9am–4pm Location:  Ocean Center • 101 North Atlantic Avenue, Daytona Beach, 
FL 32118  Admission:  Single Day - $14.00, Two Day - $25.00, Multi-Day $35.00.  20% Discount for 
AQS Members.  Go to Website to see Hotels, info, etc. www.quiltweek.com/locations/daytona beach  

March 8 – March 9, 2019 •  Friendship Knot Quilters’ Guild of Sarasota 
Presents Quilts In Paradise.  Friday March 8th from 9:00am to 5:00pm and Saturday March 9th from 9:00am 
to 4:00pm.  Location: Sarasota’s Robarts Arena, 3000 Ringling Blvd., Sarasota, FL 34237.  From I-75 – Just 4 
miles west of Exit 210 (Fruitville Road).  Donation $8.00  Buses Welcome!  Door Prizes, Merchant Mall, Mini 
Quilt and Block Auction, Basket Drawings, Raffle Quilt, Quilt Appraisal Services, On-site food service.  For 
more info and how to purchase raffle tickets, visit us on the web at www.friendshipknotquilters.com.   

March 2, 2019   QUILT SHOW IN BUSHNELL 
The Red Oaks Quilters is a seasonal not for profit quilt group that is located at The Red Oaks RV Park in 
Bushnell.  We do an annual quilt show to display our work and to raise money for local charities. The show 
includes many quilts of varying sizes, vendors, cancer challenge silent auction, treasures auction, raffle quilt, 
demonstrations, and a boutique.  Food is available for purchase for both breakfast and lunch.  
Time:  9:00 am to 2:00pm 
Place:  Red Oaks RV Park   5551 SW 18th Terrace   Bushnell, FL/  At  Boots Hall 
Cost:    non perishable food item or monetary donation to the local food bank 
Any questions please contact Barbara Price at – baprice47@aim.com  / 423 802 9962 

March 14, 15, 16 , 2019  Lakeland -  Original Sewing & Quilt Expo 
RP Funding Center 
(formerly The Lakeland Center) 
701 West Lime St | Lakeland, FL 33815 
 863-834-8100   
The RP Funding Center is in the Heart of Central Florida, between Orlando and Tampa off of Interstate-4.  
Exhibit Hall Hours: Thursday & Friday 10:00am – 6:00pm;  Saturday 10:00am – 5:00pm  

March 16, 2019  9am – 4pm  QUILT SHOW IN TRENTON 
This might be the last Suwannee Valley Quilt Festival, so come and enjoy.  All the info 
here:  https://www.facebook.com/trentonquiltfestival/ 

Guild Show & Tell (Some From January) 

Brigitte Kasm is showing a beautiful applique quilt 
on the left and also a Japanese Applique Quilt on 
the right. Wonderful! 

Donna Bleier made 3 
embroidered towels for 
Valentine’s Day!  Cute! 

Gail Wright showed two 
items she made for the 
Boutique. Nice job! A cute Frog Table 

Topper by Renee 
Lowdenslager 

http://engagementrings.lovetoknow.com/image/35945~Thimble.jpg
http://engagementrings.lovetoknow.com/image/35945~Thimble.jpg
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Guild Show & Tell (October/November/Jan) 

Rosemary Willett is showing her 2018 Mystery Quilt and her 
Apron pattern.  Very nice! 

Louise Isabelle is showing a Table 
Runner she made from fabrics 
she won at the last Retreat! 

Rainbow Quilts I and II for Kathleen East.  
Very cheerful quilts.  Nice job! 

Gay Dillinger was getting ready for 
Turkey Day with this adorable table 
runner! 

Sharon Groesbeck machine 
embroidered this “Crazy Cat 
Quilt!  Great Job Sharon! 

Anne Koetter is displaying her Bonnie 
Hunter 2015 Mystery Quilt. 

Shirley Kerstetter amazed us as usual with 
her Missouri Star pieced quilt.  Wow! 

Sheila Jones made this “Blue Daze” Crazy 
Quilt.  Love the blue & white. 

Sharon 
Allard is 
showing her 
Flamingo 
Collage 
Quilt.  She 
will be 
teaching a 
class on the 
collage quilt 
methods at 
our Retreat 
next month 
for anyone 
interested. 

Sally Cosenza??? “How much is that Doggie in 
the Window?”  Cute Quilt! 

Ellen Green 
made this 
Star Quilt.  
Very Nice! 

Darla Matthews and a very nice tea pot 
quilt. 
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Guild Events/Trips 

It is with a heavy heart that I am announcing that our inventory liquidation sale will begin in January and continue 
through Trenton’s Annual Quilt Festival to Saturday, March 30th. Our Inventory Liquidation Discounts will apply 
to all items for sale in the Quilt Shoppe, except consignment items and our normal food service in the Suwannee 
Rose Café.   The Suwannee Rose Café will continue serving its delicious homemade desserts, sandwiches, soups, 
quiches and pot pies until the doors close for the final time on Saturday, March 30, 2019.  
Stephanie Metts - Owner 

SUWANNEE VALLEY QUILT SHOPPE WILL BE CLOSING March 30th 

We enjoyed our last trip to Suwannee Valley Quilt Shop 
on October 19th, 2018 and are very sorry that the Shoppe 
will be closing after 16 years.  We took at least two trips 
a year up to Trenton to enjoy the shopping in room after 
room of fabric, notions and patterns to inspire us in this 
wonderful shop.  We will also miss our lunches in the 
Suwannee Rose Café while our fabric purchases were 
being cut.  How convenient.  We were always greeted 
with a smile and a  willingness by the staff, to help with 
our fabric choices.  Enjoy your retirement Stephanie 
Metts!  You served us well! 

Farewell Suwannee Valley Quilt Shop 
(You will be missed!) 

We had a large crowd at our January meeting and about 30 of the ladies enjoyed lunch at “Glory Days” after. 
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THIS & THAT….. 

Monthly Quilt Show Boutique Project 

Louise Isabelle has asked that instead of waiting until 
September, 2019 to finish your fat quarter cutting, 
could you please work ahead and do 3 or 4 at a time.  If 
we wait until September, 2019 to complete, we will not 
have enough time to make up the final packets for the 
Boutique. 
Trim your Fat Quarters carefully.  Remove the 
selvedge.  Then cut each Fat Quarter as described 
below. 

 The first cut will be 10” – 
this will then be cut into 
two 10” squares 

 Next cut a 5” strip.  Then 
sub-cut into four 5” squares 

 Finally, cut a 2 ½” strip 
 

Cut two Fat Quarters of each color (See Sample above) 

Two 10” Squares 
Four 5” Charms 
One 2 ½” Strip 
See color schedule below: 

Pass your Charms, Layer Cakes and 2 ½” strips to either 
Louise Isabelle, or Terri Coley at the Guild Meeting.  Put 
them in a plastic bag each month and put your name 
on the bag.  

Superior Threads Thread-ology 
by Bob Purcell 

Superior Threads recommends using top stitch 

machine needles of various sizes (70, 80,90,100) 

for quilting, piecing, and applique sewing.  Both 

the eye of the needle and the thread groove of a 

top stitch needle are extra-large, so you should 

never have thread breakage due to thread 

fraying against a too small groove. 

Titanium Top Stitch needles made by organ last 

three times longer because of the titanium 

coating.  Superior Threads asked Organ Needles 

to make them and Superior Threads sells them.   

If your machine suddenly makes a noise while 

stitching, this is a sure sign to change your 

needle for a new one. 

When sewing with metallic thread, the top 

tension on your machine should be 2 to 3.5 (best 

tension on most machines).  The top stitch 

needle for metallic thread is size 80. 

The size of the top stitch needs (70, 80,90,100) 

represents the width of the shaft for various 

thread sizes. 

I think when you hit menopause the Government should issue 
a gift basket containing:  Chocolate, wine, PJs, a do not disturb 
sign, vodka, free replacement glasses for life (for those you 
lose or break), a pet, free Netflix for life, free coffee, a landline 
(to find your cellphone), a volunteer teenager to help you with 
your computer, and Tom Selleck 

Menopause – Food for thought!!! 



This & That (Continued) 
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Project Sheet 

Here is a sheet I found on one of my quilting websites 
that you might want to make copies of and save to 
record your projects.  A cool Tool to keep you on track.  
You can even take it with you on a Guild shopping 
spree to help you with your fabric choices. 

American Patchwork & Quilting has 
published a Quilter’s Bucket List for 2019.  I 
have entered just a few of  their ideas for 
your consideration: 

 Donate a pillowcase to charity. 

 Organize your fabrics and scraps 

 Change your needle/replace your 
rotary cutter blade/clean your 
machine. 

 Identify a problem area in your sewing 
space and find a solution. 

 For one week, set aside a minimum of 
20 minutes a day to sew. 

 Make a Quilt using only your scraps 
and stash. 

 Take a Quilting class. 

 Read the Pattern completely before 
starting the project. 

 Machine sew a decorative stitch 
sample. 

 Label a Quilt (don’t forget your name 
and the date!) 

 Take a picture/Journal about each 
Quilt you make this year. 

 Explore a Quilt Museum 

 Splurge on a Quilting tool you’ve been 
eyeing. 

 Finish a Christmas project before 
December. 

 Stay calm when you realize you’ve run 
out of bobbin thread while sewing. 

 Learn a new embroidery stitch. 

 Finish a UFO. 

 Add a little (or a lot) of applique to a 
project. 

 Teach someone to sew. 

 Spend 3 minutes picking up your work 
space after each quilting session. 

 STAY ORGANIZED! 
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